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On behalf of the United States, in 2007 the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) updated the risk assessment for endosulfan based on data required in conjunction with the U.S. reregistration and tolerance reassessment program and new information available since the 2002 U.S. assessment of endosulfan.
The 2007 assessment of the potential human health effects of endosulfan indicates that endosulfan poses risks to workers who handle and apply endosulfan.  New information also suggests that endosulfan and its sulfate degradate may pose greater ecological risks to aquatic and terrestrial organisms than reflected in the earlier 2002 U.S. Reregistration Eligibility Decision. The ecological assessment was also updated to reflect additional information from the published literature on endosulfan bioaccumulation, persistence, monitoring, transport, and ecological incidents.  The assessment highlighted endosulfan’s volatility and ability to migrate over great distances through air, water, and sediment, which contributes to uncertainty and concerns regarding exposure, in particular, to indigenous populations.
In November of 2007, the United States released the updated endosulfan assessment for public comment.  The public comment period has now closed and those comments are in the process of being reviewed by the U.S. Government.  Future domestic decisions to protect public health and the environment from the potential risks posed by endosulfan, and any necessary risk mitigation, will be based on sound scientific review of all the available data in accordance with high scientific standards.  EPA has and will continue to work in consultation with its regulatory partners at the state level, as well as with interested international authorities, to further characterize endosulfan’s persistence, bioaccumulation potential, toxicity, and potential long range transport.

In addition to reviewing public comments on the updated endosulfan risk assessment, in October the United States will be consulting with an independent, scientific peer review committee, the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Scientific Advisory Panel (SAP), on the risk assessment approach for chemicals such as endosulfan, which are toxic and have the potential to persist and bioaccumulate.  The United States will provide any relevant papers from that consultation to the POPs Review Committee as soon as possible.
The updated risk assessment for endosulfan and the accompanying public comments can be found in the Endosulfan Public Docket at http://www.regulations.gov (search for OPP-2002-0262).  To assist the POPs Review Committee, two particularly pertinent documents are attached: the Addendum to the Ecological Risk Assessment of Endosulfan and Appendix 1 to the 2007 Addendum:  Environmental Fate and Ecological Risk Assessment of Endosulfan. 

